
 

 

Let your roots grow down into him, and let your lives be built on him. Then your faith will grow strong in the truth 
you were taught and you will overflow with thankfulness. Colossians 2:7 

  Issue 10 Friday 9th February 2024 

From the Headteacher……….. 

Dear parents and Cares, 

 

We very proud of our Year 6 children who took on the many challenges dur-

ing their residential visit to Standon Bowers.  Many of our children summed 

up the spirit of St. John’s and took a step out of their comfort zone and drew 

on the school values of Dedication, Courage and Joy.  We are also very 

grateful to the team who managed to make this happen for the children.  

Some of the team are still recovering! 

 

Internet Safety week has been very informative for our parents and children.  

If you do need any support with internet safety then do not hesitate to ask. 

 

Another productive parents evening this week.  We are very grateful for the 

number of families who contributed to this, especially after a very busy day or 

just before the start of a night shift.  We are proud of what our families and 

the outcomes we all want for our children.  Thank you for your ongoing    

support. 

 

May I wish you all a very restful half term and we look forward to seeing you 

all again nice and early on Monday 19th February. 

Mrs SM Bowyer   Headteacher  

 

 
Father, please pour out Your blessings upon our whole school 

community so that everyone grows in the knowledge of Your 

truth, love, wisdom and peace. In Jesus name we pray. Amen.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

Dates for you Diary  

 

Monday 12th  February to Friday 16th February—Half term 

Monday 19th February—school open to staff & pupils 

Thursday 7th March  - World Book Day.  We will not be 

dressing up this year but parents or carers  will  have an      

opportunity to join school at 2.30pm to share a book with 

their child.  Bring a rug to snuggle up with a book. 

Monday 11th March 10.30am—Miss Miah and Year 4 class 

lead worship—5 Pillars of Islam.  Class parents and carers 

welcome to attend.  

Friday 22nd March 9.15am  - Nursery and  Reception classes 

lead worship with Miss Cruxton, Mrs Hawkes and Miss  

Holland and the EYFS team. Class parents and carers are  

welcome to attend.  

Friday 22nd March - Last day.  School closes at 3pm    

Monday 25th March to Friday 5th April—Easter Holiday 

Monday 8th April—school Open to staff & pupils 

 

 

 

 





 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

We are recruiting... 

We are currently recruiting for 3 positions in school: 

School Office: 

We are seeking to appoint a committed and highly focused individual, who will play a key 

role in our school office, supporting our ethos to ensure families, visitors and children are 

welcomed at St. John’s.   

35 hours per week Monday – Friday 8.00am to 3.30pm 

Standard Term time is 39.2 working weeks (38 weeks plus 6 inset days) 

39.2 working weeks (term time only) Actual Salary £19,125 - £20,559 

Closing Date—20th February 2024   

 

Teaching and Learning Assistants 

1 Permanent and 1 Temporary 

We are looking to appoint two enthusiastic and experienced Teaching and Learning Assis-

tants to start as soon as possible.  One post will be permanent and the other will be to 

cover a maternity leave, but with the view to extend this post if the budget allows us into 

the next academic year. 

32.5 hours per week Monday – Friday (6.5 hours per day) 

39.2 working weeks (term time only) Actual Salary £17,759- £18,665 

Closing Date—21st February 2024   

 

 

 

Full details are available on 

www.wmjobs.co.uk 

or speak to the school office. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

Cloakrooms 

As you will be aware our cloakroom space is limited. Children 

need to bring the following items with them each day: 

• Coat 

• Book Bag with reading book/homework 

• Water bottle 

• Lunchbox (if they have a packed lunch) 

 

The cloakrooms are designed for the storage of coats during the 

school day, with other items such as bookbags and water 

bottles taken through to class. Large backpacks cannot be       

accommodated as they make it difficult for the children to      

access their coats from the pegs. 

 

Please help us by not sending your child to school with large 

backpacks. 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are excited to be able to offer our first Junior Police       

Cadets Program beginning after half term in conjunction with 

Staffordshire Police. This program will initially be offered to a 

small group of Year 5 and 6 children. We hope to be able to 

offer this opportunity to more of our pupils in the future. 

 

Safer Internet Day 2023 took place on the 7th of February 2023, with 

celebrations and learning based around the theme ‘Inspiring change? 

Making a difference, managing influence and navigating change 

online’. All of our classes have completed work on online safety this 

week in addition to the normal online safety curriculum. We were also 

really pleased to see so many of our parents sign up for the free 

online safety training that took place on Thursday - we hope that you 

found it useful!  

You will find links to parent guides to online safety on the next page of 

the newsletter as well as our school online safety tips. 



  



  



Polite Reminder 

Can we please remind parent/carers that if your child is absent from 

school you call 01782 238889, choose option 1 and leave a message. 

We ask that you do not email, phone to speak to the office staff or 

come to the office window. Sometimes these messages do not get to 

the relevant person in time.  

 

You need to leave a clear message with your child’s name, class and 

the reason for their absence before 9am.  

 

Children can come into school if they have a cold, slight temperature 

or headache. If you give them calpol before they come, we can keep 

and eye on them. If we feel they are ill we will phone for you to come 

and collect them. 

 

If we do not hear from you our safeguarding team will come and do a 

door knock.  

 

 



  

Please contact Oakhill Primary school directly if you 

would like a place on this course. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  




